
 

From the Principal  
 

 

 

 

 

As we approach the end of November, we are closer to 

Advent, the season in which Christians wait and prepare for 

the celebration that commemorates the birth of Jesus Christ. 

 

Waiting is not the strong suit of many of us in our hurry-up 

culture.  Everything is urgent.  Hope is foreign to people who 

expect quick relief, cures, and solutions.  We struggle to 

guard Advent jealously because popular culture short-

circuits this season of hope.  We are tempted to go directly 

to celebrating Christmas without getting in touch with the 

part of ourselves that is longing, hoping, and trusting. 

 

Br Denis is also in this time of waiting: recuperating from hip 

and heart surgery.  He would dearly love this healing time to 

end, so he can return to Parade College.  But he trusts that 

he is in Godôs healing hands and knows that it will take time.  

He continues to appreciate the Parade communityôs 

thoughts and prayers.  

 

Our Year 10, 11 and 12 students have completed their 

exams.  This week the Years 8 and 9 students are 

completing their examinations and details have been issued 

about their camp/activities program for next week.   

 

Friday 23 November is a student-free day for all students, 

except for Year 10 (Work Experience) and 11 students (Year 

12 Headstart Camp).  

 

The timetable for 2019 classes is being completed in 

readiness for the ñHeadstartò program next week (2019 VCE  

students) and continues for all students in the week beginning 

Monday 3 December. 

 

On Friday evening the Graduation Formal takes place as the 

final farewell to the out-going Year 12 students.  

 

The finals of the ACC fixtured games of Tennis, Cricket and 

Volleyball are being played this week and we acknowledge 

the efforts of coaches and teams in another very successful 

season of good sportsmanship.   

  

A reminder that the final part of the orientation program for the 

new Year 7 students for 2019 will take place on Monday 10 

December. 

 

Classes finish for all students for the summer break at 3.15pm 

on Friday 7 December. 

 

Mr Andy Kuppe 

Acting Principal 

No. 20  21 November 2018 



 



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Teaching & 
Learning 
 

 

 

Year 9 ExCEL Program 2019 

The ExCEL Orientation Program takes placed during 

Activities Week from 26 to 30 November this year. 

 

In the week following Activities Week, day one of the eight-

week Extended Learning Project One commences on 

Wednesday 5 December at either campus.   

 

This week, current Year 8 families will be advised about 

ExCEL subjects and campus locations for 2019. 

 

Year 8 to 12 Headstart Classes for 2019 

The 2019 curriculum begins for all classes this year in the 

Headstart period, a compulsory requirement for all current 

Year 7 to 11 students. 

 

Year 8 to 10 (2019) classes run from Monday 3 December 

to Friday 7 December 2018 

 

Year 11 and 12 (2019) classes run from Monday 26 

November to Friday 7 December 2018. 

 

Please note that  Friday 23 November is a student-free 

day for current Year 7 to 9 students, set aside for report 

writing. 

 

2019 Booklist Orders 

All students have received their provisional subject 

allocations for 2019, as well as their booklists for 2019 

subjects and accompanying letter explaining the procedure 

for online order.   

 

Year 11 and 12 (2019) studentsô subjects are conditional on 

performance this year.  

 

The letters explain the method of ordering books.  Year 7 to 

12 (2019) booklists can only be ordered online or by visiting 

the store.   

Year 8 to 10 novels should only be ordered online as a 

separate order from other purchases, so they can be 

delivered to the College during Headstart and read over the 

holidays.  

 

Final dates for submission of booklists are: 

 

Years 11 and 12 in 2019 

by 19 November 2018 (online) 

 

Year 8 to 10 in 2019 

by 12 December 2018 (online) 

 

Novels 

by 30 November 2018 (online only separate order) 

 

Booklist Collection Days in 2018 

Year 11 and 12 (2019)  

Monday 26 November 12.50ï1.45pm 

Hickey Foyer 

 

Bundoora Years 8 to 10 (2019) ï Novel collection only 

Wednesday 5 December 12.50ï1.45pm 

Yarangabee Centre 

 

Preston Years 8 and 9 (2019) ï Novel collection only 

Tuesday 4 December 12.40ï1.30pm 

MacKillop Centre 

 

Booklist Collection Days in 2019 

Bundoora Years 7 to 10 (2019)  

Thursday 24 January 9.00amï2.00pm 

Students attending Bundoora campus in 2019 collect books 

at the Yarangabee Centre 

 

Preston Years 7 to 10 (2019)  

Thursday 24 January 9.00amï12.00pm 

Students attending Preston campus in 2019 collect books at 

the Mackillop Centre 

 

Mr Geoff Caulfield 

Assistant Principal - Teaching and Learning 

 



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Organisation 
 

 

 

 

2019 College laptop allocation for Years 7 and 10 

students 

Parents will be aware of the Collegeôs transition from iPad 

to laptops for Years 7 and 10 students.  In support of 

students and their families, the College will supply each 

2019 Year 7 and Year 10 student with a College laptop 

device for their individual use at the commencement of 

2019.   

 

This fully supported program will allow our students to 

continue their learning and advancement with an individual 

laptop device and will conclude our rollout to one to one-

laptop devices and finalise our iPad program.   The costs of 

the device will be offset through a subsidised Levy over the 

three-year period of the device.  

 

Please note the College does not make available fully 

supported BYOD programs.  

 

More information will be provided to incoming Year 7 

parents later in November as part of the enrolment 

package and to the Year 9 students moving into Year 10 in 

2019 in an information package sent out at the end of the 

year.  If parents have a specific query, please direct your 

enquiries to the following email address: 

Laptops@parade.vic.edu.au  

 

2019 new Learning Management System at 

Parade College 

In 2018 the College reviewed a number of the 

communication tools it uses, including the College 

Webpage and our Learning Management System.  As a 

result of this review, parents will note a number of exciting 

advances in 2019.  The College Webpage will be updated 

to provide clearer communication and easier access to a 

number of links within the community.  

 

The College is in the process of making a transition across 

to a new Portal and interactive Learning Management 

System called Simon Schools.  

This is an exciting step as it will enable parents to interact 

directly with the College and their sons teachers via the 

Portal or the Parent Access Module (PAM).  

 

As Simon is rolled out in 2019, parents will be able to interact 

and rationalise attendance and learning information, 

booklists and learning resources, update medical and 

excursion details and make bookings for events such as 

Parent Teacher Interviews through the one Portal or App via 

their phone.   

 

Simon will offer students and parents more efficient and 

consistent access to the College and the day to day 

interactions in their sons education.   

 

Log in details and support information will be sent out later 

this year/early in 2019. 

 

Activities Weeks ï Monday 19 to Friday 30 

November 

The following activities are planned for all students: 

 

Year 7 

A special activities week program incorporating the Year 7 

Retreat Day in House groups at the Preston Campus and a 

range of learning activities at our Bundoora Campus 

throughout the week of 26 to 30 November. 

 

Year 8 

An overnight House camp and special program for the week 

at our Bundoora Campus from 26 to 30 November. 

 

Year 9 

Camp throughout the week of 26 to 30 November 

. 

Year 10 

Work Experience for the week 19 to 23 November 

 

Year 11 

Camp Wednesday 21 to Friday 23 November, and Year 12 

2019 classes commence on Monday 26 November. 

 

These learning activities are compulsory for each student at 

each year level; specific details have been sent to families. 
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Headstart 2019 

Monday 26 November to Friday 7 December 

All students from Years 7 to 11 will be timetabled into 2019 

classes commencing at the conclusion of their camp/activity 

weeks.  Attendance is compulsory for the entire week and 

any assessments will carry over into 2019 as the courses 

have commenced.  

 

2019 Term Dates and Students Holiday Absence 

Please note below the 2019 term dates.  Parents are asked 

to consider carefully holidays or events that withdraw 

students from the College and their studies during the term.  

If you wish to withdraw your son during the school term, 

please notify the College by contacting your sons House 

Leader prior to the event and advising the College Principal 

by writing to Mr Callanan, Assistant Principal Organisation. 

 

Term 1 

Saturday 26 January Australia Day 

Monday 28 January Australia Day Holiday 

Tuesday 29 January All staff return 

Thursday 31 January Year 7, 11, and 12 commence 

Friday 1 February Years 8, 9, and 10 commence 

Monday 11 March Labour Day Public Holiday 

Friday 5 April Term 1 finishes 

 

Term 2 

Monday 22 April Easter Monday 

Tuesday 23 April Term 2 commences 

Thursday 25 April Anzac Day Public Holiday 

Monday 10 June Queens Birthday Public Holiday 

Friday 28 June Term 2 finishes 

 

Term 3 

Monday 15 July Term 3 commences 

Friday 20 September Term 3 finishes 

 

Term 4 

Monday 7 October Term 4 commences 

Tuesday 5 November Melbourne Cup Day Public Holiday 

Friday 6 December Term 4 students finish 

Friday 13 December Staff Eucharist and Luncheon 

Friday 20 December CEM gazetted final day/College 

 Office closes 

 

Mr Michael Callanan 

Assistant Principal - Organisation 

 Key dates for the commencement 
of the 2019 school year 
 

Wednesday 23 January 

Year 7 and Year 10 Laptop collection  

 

Thursday 24 January 

Year 7 and Year 10 Laptop collection  

 

Thursday 24 January 

Booklist collection Year 7 to 10 2019  

Preston (9.00am - 1.002pm) - Mackillop Centre  

Bundoora (9.00am to 2.00pm) - Yarangabee Centre 

 

Tuesday 29 January 

All staff return 

 

Thursday 31 January 

Year 7, 11, and 12 commence 

 

Friday 1 February 

Years 8, 9, and 10 commence 

 

Monday 4 February 

2019 College Photo Day 

 

Sunday 17 February 

2019 College Open Day 

 

Monday 11 March 

Labour Day Public Holiday 

 

Thursday 21 March 

Staff PD Day (Student Free Day) 

 

Friday 5 April 

Term 1 finishes 



 

2019 Construction 
Induction Training 
 

 

 

 

Register Interest by 12 December 

A CI Card is required for anyone wishing to work on a 

construction site anywhere in Victoria.  

 

As a Registered Training Organisation, Parade College are 

approved to deliver and assess CPCCOHS1001A Work 

Safely in the Construction Industry unit of competency.  

 

With such a great demand for training in 2018, we are 

already planning for training dates in the first half of 2019 for 

this popular course, and invite interested persons to register 

their interest with our RTO Office by 12 December.  

 

If you require more information prior to registering interest 

please call me on 9468-3300, or email 

tony.mckay@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Call for Expression of Interest - School Based 

Apprenticeship Training 

School Based Apprenticeship Training sees students doing 

one day of training and one day of work per week, with the 

three remaining days per week spent in the VCAL program. 

  

There are places available in the 2019 SBAT program for 

Carpentry.    

 

Any students considering commencing a Carpentry SBAT in 

2019 will require their parents to register an Expression of 

Interest by email no later than Friday 30 November to 

tony.mckay@parade.vic.edu.au   

  

If you require more information prior to registering your 

interest please call me on 9468-3300. 

 

Mr Tony McKay  

Executive Officer - Parade RTO  

 

 

 

 

Expressions of Interest 

Sports Administrator Traineeship 

 

Parade College has a well-developed Sports Program 

which has been further enhanced with the commencement 

of the Senior Sports Academy in 2018. 

 

The College has an exciting opportunity commencing in 

January 2019 in the form of a one-year  

Sports Administrator Traineeship. 

 

The Sports Administrator Traineeship position would be 

best suited to young people who have recently  

finished secondary studies. 

 

The successful candidate will be physically fit,  

enjoy practical learning, and be prepared to  

undertake training in sport.  

 

The one-year traineeship will be particularly valuable  

for people considering career pathways in the 

education or sport industries. 

 

The Sports Administrator Trainee will be keen on 

participating in a variety of sports and physical education, 

and looking to commence tertiary studies or complete a 

Certificate III or IV in Sport and Recreation or similar. 

 

Experience in team sports, capacity to organise programs 

and willingness to set up practical classes will be valued. 

 

The Sports Administrator trainee position will attract a 

National Training Wage and superannuation. 

 

Applications close Friday 30 November 2018 at 4.00pm 

 

Please visit the College website for the position description 

and full details of the application process  

www.parade.vic.edu.au/Employment.aspx 
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